








1990 VIKING 

VOLUME 37 

Published By: 

Frederick High School 
Frederick, S.D. 57441 

TABLE OF CONTENTS 
-

CLASSES 3 

ATHLETICS 1 7 

ACTIVITIES 2 9 

FACULTY 45 

1 



2 

DEDICATION 
The senior class of 1990 dedicated 

their Viking yearbook to Mr. Doyne 
Jensen. He has been their principal, 
listened to their requests, and given 
them some special privileges. 

TOP: Mr. Jensen speaks to the whole stu­
dent body. He keeps students posted on 
any rule changes and upcoming events. 
MIDDLE: As Mr. Jensen leaves a message 
with Mr. Oster, Mr. Getty patiently 
waits for Mr. Jensen to join him at a 
meeting. ABOVE: Mr. Jensen is surprised 
to see the halls empty except for the 
photographer. 
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GEORGIEANN HOERNER JUSTIN TORRE~CE MICHAEL WILSON 

JAMIE VOELLER' TRICIA MAUNU JOEL CAMPBELL 

LISA SCHMIVT SHANNON (JIJTTE ANN ROHWEVVER 
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STEPHEN CATLETTE SANVRA HUETTL VAVIV GUNTHER 

ROCKELL HAM CHRISTOPHER SUMPTION MICHELLE BURGER 

GARY .ELLSWORTH CLARISSA NAPTON MARK SCEPANIAK 
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TOP: Mike Wilson watches as Stephen 
Catlette improves his skills with a 
Space Flight comuter program. UPPER 
RIGHT: Can you believe these senior 
boys: Shannon Witte, Mark Scepaniak, 
Mike Wilson, Chris Sumption, Joel 
Campbell, and Gary Ellsworth cooked 
and served homemade pizza for the 
whole school? ABOVE: Isn't that Mr. 
Oster's chair hanging from the pro­
jector screen? Chris Sumption and 
Joel Campbell must be rescueing it!! 
MIDDLE RIGHT: Who happened to have 
the camera when Ann Rohwedder, 
Tricia Maunu, RocKell Ham were 
relaxing on top of a locker? 
RIGHT: Mrs. Eisenbeisz is trying 
to teach RocKell Ham and Georgie 
Ann Hoerner some physiology. 



TOP LEFT: Tau~y Overstreet 
sings "Greatest· Lov e: for 
the seniors (with her youn­
gest brother, Jamie , in the 
class). TOP RIGHT: Dr . James 
Kretchman addresses the 
seniors and tells them some 
pointers about doing some­
thing with their liv es. 
ABOVE : Senior, Mishel Bur­
ger, reads the poem she 
wrote for her classmates. 
MIDDLE RIGHT: The senior 
chorus members sing "The 
Wind Beneath My Wings" . 

Make something of life 
Graduation was held Sunday, May 20, 1990 

at the Frederick gym at 2:00 p.m. The class 
motto was: "Don't let your dreams be cloud­
ed ... Aim your sights high ... Search your true 
feelings ... and reach for the sky!" Their 
class colors were cerise and black with the 
white rose being their class flower. 

The band played the Processional and 
Recessional. Pastor Donna Stewart lead the 
Invocation. 

Jamie Voeller's sister, Tammy Overstreet, 
sang the song "Greatest Love". The senior 
chorus members sang "The Wind Benea~h My 
Wings". 

Dr. James Kretchman, from Northern State 
University in Aberdeen, gave the commence­
ment address. The speech related to their 
motto and how to make something of life. 

S e nior honor students were GeorgieAnn 
Ho e rner and Tricia Maunu. Junior honor 
guards were Amy Nixon and Deserae Smith. 
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Bert Klipfel 

Darcy Mauru 

Paul Mauru 

Dan Nickelson 

Pmj Nixon 

Michele Rydberg 

Deserae ~th 

Eric ~ion 

Rebecca Sumption 

Rallil Wallace 

Kirsten Barton 

Dillon Cutler 

R.aMy Huettl 

Feel the relief wave 
The junior class felt a 'wave' of 

relief as the year ended. With the 
help and appreciation of their par­
ents, they overcame several diffi­
culties. Parents were called upon to 
help work in concessions, more than 
once. The Prom proved to be another 
time parents came to the rescue and 
helped decorate, cook, chaperone, 
and even entertain. The combined 
efforts were rewarding for students 
and even parents. 

Some juniors received special 
academic achievements with Ralph 
Wallace attending the State Citizen 
Bee, Paul Maunu attending Boy's 
State, Kirsten Barton attending 
Girl!s State, Becky Sumption attend­
ing Youth Business Academy, and 
Darcy Maunu had poetry published in 
the High School Writer newspaper. 

Several participated in band, 
chorus, football, basketball, drill­
team, cheerleading, and track. 

By the end of the year they 
started looking forward to their 
senior year. 

Top: Rallil Wallace loses one box as he attffil>ts to 
imitate the entertainer's juggling. Above: Dan Nick­
elson and Kirsten Barton wait for concession trade. 



Joel ~tion 
Mark ~tion 
Darnell Witte 

Tcmny Clifford 
Scott Franz 
Tcmny Huettl 
Jdm Mauru 

Ste];ilanie Myhra 
Vince Olson 
na.m Pehl 
Shane Storm 

The routine continues 
The sophomores continued the grind 

of taking required classes. Several 
did encounter different or unusual 
experiences. For example, the first 
semester art class, under the direc­
tion of Mrs. Schanzenbach, painted 
the entire business room and designed 
and painted a mural on the south wall. 
The design painted contains six hot 
air balloons. The second semester 
art class painted a mural in the 
government room of an eagle and a 
flag. Both semester's classes did 
canvas oil paintings (instructions 
from artist Steve Ross). 

Sophomores held a pancake supper 
on April 6th, before the high 
school play. They held the fund 
raiser to get started raising money 
for next year's projects. 

The class visited the Hub Area 
Vocational School in Aberdeen. They 
were given a tour of each department. 
Several sophomores plan to attend 
vocational school as part of their 
curriculum next fall. 

Some participated in band, chorus, 
football, basketball, and track. 
Mark Sumption qualified for the State 
Citizen Bee held in Pierre. 
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Ryan Bakeberg 

Tara Bunke 

Cheryl Gage 

Kristie Hart 

Lynette Huettl 

Reed Mahlke 

LeArm Maunu 

Janel M::Laugplin 

• 

Steiflanie Paul 

Tan Rexinger 

Carla Sunption 

Activities 1ncrease 
The ninth graders entered their 

first year of high school in a rush 
of activities. With homecoming, they 
built a float, second place, pre­
pared a skit for coronation, and 
survived being slaves for a day. 

The freshmen physical science 
class and their instructor, Mrs. 
Eisenbeisz, went to Pierre with the 
senior government class. They at­
tended the science program at the 
New Cultural Arts Center. 

Students had the opportunity to 
participate in both high school and 
junior high oral interpretation. 
They also joined in the festivities 
of the Renaissance Festival with 
Tom Rexinger being the Bishop of 
Canterbury and Reed Mahlke being 
the King. Tom Rexinger was the 
Valentines King. 

Some were in extra curricular 
activities such as band, chorus, 
drillteam, cheerleading, football, 
basketball, and track. Tom Rex­
inger used his talents of piano 
playing to accompany some elementary 
classes during concerts. 

Some of the freshmen girls stand to cheer 
on the boys basketball team at a home game. 

~ 
Fre4men 
w 



Eighth graders are FRONT ROW: Sara 
Sheldon, Tracy Sheldon, Beth Torrence, 
Katie Schleder, Tanya Bender, and Jes­
sica Rohwedder. BACK ROW: Glenn Gunther 
Jason Strand, Lance Schmidt, Taylor 
Sumption, Doug Klipfel, Don Nickelson, 
Josh Myhra, Raymond Voeller, J.C. Jen­
sen, Jeff Cox, and Corey Maunu. 

Jason Strand and Lance Schmidt Look on 
as Mrs. Davis shows some of the treasures 
from the Dacotah Prairie Museum. 

New academic chances 
Eighth graders were exposed to 

some extra academic opportunities 
this year. They had junior high oral 
interpretation offered to them. Six 
eighth, along with six seventh and 
three ninth graders attended compe­
tition in Milbank. 

Both eighth and seventh grades 
had a "History in a Trunk" program 
presented from Dacotah Prairie Mus­
eum in Aberdeen. The students saw 
the items essential to the survival 
of the early settlers. Eighth grade 
studied the settling of and the 
history of South Dakota during the 
last nine weeks. The class prepared 
several posters for history and 
civics classes. In English class they 
wrote several stories, read books and 
stories, and completed projects. 

Several students participated 
in band, chorus, football, basket­
ball, track, and cheerleading for 
extra curricular activities. Sara 
Sheldon played piano to accompany 
some students during concerts. 

Some eighth graders were on the 
Future Problem Solving Team and in the 
unique learners program. Both 
eighth and seventh grades sold candy 
for a fund raiser. 
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Seventh graders are: FRONT ROW: Tim 
Sheldon, Dustin Schmierer, Miah Jen­
sen, Shari Maunu, Marianne Marttila, 
Dacey Cutler, and Amanda Nixon. 

Beginning junior high 
Fifteen ~eventh graders made the transi­

tion from the one classroom setting to the 
junior high hustle of six classes, and seve­
ral extra-curricular activities. In science 
classes students studied the systems of 
living things, studied "family trees" and 
created health posters. ' 

In English class they wrote many stories, 
read a great deal and completed several 
projects. Mandy Cruse even had a poetry 
selection printed in a writers magazine. 

In social studies they studied several 
continents and created several posters. 
In Home Ec. they studied some cooking basics, 
beginning sewing, personal grooming, and 
personalities, and completed a special 
babysitting kit. 

Students had the opportunity to partici­
pate in band, chorus, football, basketball, 
track, junior high oral interp. (first year 
in Frederick, and they attended the contest 
in Milbank). For their field trip they 
traveled to some of the historical sites in 
the area. 

BACK ROW: Jason Cox, Paul Sumption, 
Justin Wallace, Wyatt Scepaniak, 
Travis Napton, Jodi Gunderson, and 
Amanda Cruse. 

Seventh and eighth grade girls have a 
"spray down" following girl's physi­
cal education class, held every 
other day. 



Art program continues New science project 
The sixth grade, taught by Jan Ellefson, 

had a special art project of casting plaster 
on a clay form. The art program was kept 
going by raffling art posters, selling lunch, 
and a Stanley Party. Sixth graders had a 
typing class second semester. They joined 
the stamp club and entered the stamp de-
sign contest. A Drug and Alcohol logo con­
test was won by Gwen Schaunaman. Spelling 
bee winner was Heidi Martilla. Sixth and 
fifth graders had a soccer game with pro­
ceeds given to the United Way. 

UPPER: Sixth graders are: FRONT ROW: Jeramy 
Jensen, Jeremy Bakeberg, Jessica Ibanez, 
Jennifer Paul, Joely Larsen, Nicole Mc­
Laughlin, and Sandra Pehl. BACK ROW: Gwen 
Schaunaman, Joshua Dieter, Jonathan Ellwein, 
Sheila Napton, Heidi Ma~tills, Jes8e ~yst~m 
Darren Dosch, and Jan Ellefson--teacher. 

The fifth grade, taught by Ann Hegge, 
had Growing Healthy unit on awareness of 
body systems, promotion of wellness, anc 
structure of respiratory system. The major 
highlight was for students to dissect a 
pig's lung. Fifth graders, along with the 
fourth and sixth, attended the play 
Fairytale Theater. Several fifth graders 
wrote news articles which appeared in the 
Brown County News. They entered the stamp 
design contest. Spelling bee winner was 
Jesse Riggs. 

LOWER: Fifth graders are: FRONT ROW: David 
Maunu, Jill Schleder, Jason Goebel, Jared 
Torrence, Jesse Riggs, and Nate Cantwell. 
BACK ROW: Ellen Groop, Jimmy Sumption, 
Christina Olson, Ann Hegge- -teacher, Archie 
Clifford, Heather Rystrom, Daniel Napton, 
and Brad Wollman. Not Pictured Elisha Jung. 
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Growing healthy units begin 
The third grade, taught by Sandi Ulrich. 

studied parts of the body for Growing Healthy 
units. They earned Pizza Hut pizza's for 
reading books and completed projects about 
thier reading. Third grade had a student 
teacher, Cheryl Brown from NSU. The spellina 
bee winner was Dustin Jung. 

The fourth grade, taught by Janel Bergan, 
studied Growing Healthy units about skin, 
bones, lungs, cells and teeth. They entered 
a poster contest on Poison Safety and a 
stamp design contest. Spelling bee winner 
was Anne Sheldon. A field trip was taken 
to NeSoDak Bible Camp with 3rd and 2nd. 
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UPPER: Fourth graders are; FRONT ROW: 
Janelle Walworth, Anne Sheldon, David 
Brummett, Honah McLaughlin, Daniel Po­
soll, and Travis Olson. BACK ROW: Joni 
Napton, Lynn Huettl, Connie Goebel , 
Christopher Maunu, Nathan Bakeberg, War­
ren Sumption, Janel Bergen--teacher, 
and Brain Jensen. LOWER: Third graders 
are; FRONT ROW: David Schlosser, Derek 
Sumption, Dustin Jung, Neil Karja-

lainen, Michael Wilson, and Joshus 
Voeller. MIDDLE ROW: Twyla Sumption, 
Betty Rohwedder, Jon Larson, Travis 
Schaunaman, Justin Kopetsky, and Ryan 
Riggs. BACK ROW: Stephanie Burger, 
Lindsey Maunu, Alisha Groop, Kendra 
Fisher, Suzanne Geovannettone, Bridget 
Torrence, Elizabeth Fonder, and Sandi 
Ulrich--teacher. 



Special activities 
The second grade, taught by Denise Brad­

ner, studied emotions, feelings, eyes and 
ears as Growing Healtpy units. Students 
examined a sheep's eye, dissected by Norm 
Brooks, DVM. After a math unit on counting 
money, they had a bake sale and the profits 
were donated to United Way. Spelling bee 
winner was Kim Kinslow, and Big Tex Coloring 
Contest winners were Megan DesCamps, and 
Jennifer Kopetsky. 

Writing to Read 
The first grade, taught by Renee Brooks, 

worked to develop their "Write to Read" 
program. Students seem excited to read. 
During some of the Growing Healthy units 
the students studied about the five 
senses of the human body . 

The first grade spelling bee winner 
was Jessica Winther. They went to Aber­
deen for their field trip and toured 
the School for the Visually Handicapped. 

UPPER: Second graders are: FRONT ROW: Derik LOWER: First graders are: FRONT ROW: Eric 
Bretsch, Donnie Brummett, Robert Jensen, Jensen, Joshua Underberg, Craig Karjalainen, 
Lindsey Voeller, Emily Sheldon, and Liisa Jared Voeller, Dustin Brummett, Brett Riggs, 
Nixon. MIDDLE ROW: Jon Fonder, Justin Brot- Jacob Voeller, and Brandon Bain. MIDDLE ROE: 
zel, James Maunu, Leon Voeller, Dalton Dosch, Adam Achen, Misty Mahlke, B. J. Cantwell, 
and Michael Mardian. BACK ROW: Darlene Napton,Trista Bunke, Joshua Larsen, Dwight Pehl, 
Nicole Storm, Ryan Kolb, Seth Klipfel, Megan and Adam Rahja. BACK ROW: Kayla Fisher, 
DesCamps, Jennifer Kopetsky, and Denise Brad- Andrew Myhra, Alaina Sanderson, Jennifer 
ner--~eacher. Schmidt, Jennifer Storm, Kara Rydberg, 

Trenia Rexinger, Jessica Winther, and 
Renae Brooks--teacher. 
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Happiness and smiles 
The kindergarten, taught by Shirley Heis, 

had Growing Healthy units about thoughts, 
feelings, happiness (which is smiling, trying, 
sharing and caring), and healthy smiles 
(where they learned to care for their teeth). 
Students started the "Write to Read" program. 
Each holiday created special activities. 
Halloween's project was to create the Witches 
Brew, where a new ingredient was added each 
day before Halloween. The kindergartners 
entertained the Senior Citizens in April and 
their parents in May. They took a field trip 
to Frederick. 

The Kindergar~ers are: FRONT 
ROW: Jason Bender, Nathan Sand­
erson, Jesse Jensen, Jonathon 
Mardian, Brian Schlosser, and 
Blake Ronning. BACK ROW: Kim­
berly Maunu, Eren Schleder, 
Jared Torrence, Justin Schmidt, 
JoHanna Micklitsch, Jennifer 
Goebel, and Shirley Heis­
teacher. 

Chapter programs help Bridget Vavases led the chapter reading 
Karla Balster led the chapter math program in Barnard and the special educa-

program in Barnard. She worked with the tion in Frederick. She worked with students 
students to develop math concepts that to improve their reading and study skills. 
may be weak or to explain math proce- She encouraged parents to read to their 
dures in a new way. Students were then children and thus improve vocabularies and 
~eady to do the lessons in the regular reading comprehension. She reviewed les-
classrooms. Programs such as the chap- sons daily with the students in special 
ter math are used to try to build confi- education and helped set up tutoring for 
dence in student abilities and to keep other students needing some extra support. 
them striving to do the best they can. M~. Rollo, very knowledgeable in all 
Mrs. Balster worked with Parents Ad- subjects, spent many hours with students 
visory Council for all parents inter- reviewing for tests or reading tests to 
ested in chapter math and reading pro- students. Mrs. Rollo also spent several 
grams. She encouraged communication hours each day working in the high school 
between parents, students, and teach- library, bringing and keeping records 
ers about grades and report cards. up to date. 
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Hard work pays off 
Who knew, in the beginning of the 

1989 football season, that the 
Frederick-Hecla Northstars would go 
to the first round of the playoffs? 
Who knew that Joel Campbell, Mark 
Scepaniak, Stephen Catlette, and 
Chris Sumption would get all­
conference? Did you realize that 
Mark Scepaniak would also make both 
All-Dakota athlete of the week and 
all-state? Let's not forget that 
Stephen Catlette received academic 
all-state and made the all-area 
team. The Northstars ended their 
season with a 6-3 record and during 
that time they accomplished all 
those things. 

The school spirit and pride grew 
with each win. The players worked 
hard on the field to 'rack up' 
their stats. Joel Campbell rushed 
for 1038 total yards. Mark Scepaniak 
had 60 total tackles. Eric Sumption 
attempted 72 passes and completed 31 
for a total of 441 yards. Ralph 
Wallace caught 12 of those passes for 
140 total yards. 

Each individual player did his best 
to make this season a great one. 

ABOVE: Mr. Oster and Mark 
Scepaniak 'show off' their 
muscles during practice. 

UPPER RIGHT: Jess Widstrom tackles one of the Wildcats 
during Homecoming. MIDDLE RIGHT: The Northstars's de­
fense stop the Lions. ABOVE: The ALL-Conference Players 
of the Frederick-Hecla Northstars: Chris Sumption, Joel 
Campbell, Stephen Catlette, and Mark Scepaniak. These 
leaders have played football together for the past six 
years. 



The Northstars are: FRONT: Mark Sumption, 
Mark Scepaniak, Joel Campbell, Stephen 
Cat l ette, Chris Sumption, Mike Wilson, 
David Gunther, & student mgr. Corey Mau­
nu. MIDDLE ROW: Coach Tom Oster, asst. 
Coach Jay Sonnenberg, Dillon Cutler, Eric 

Sumption, Ralph Wallace, Dan Nickelson, 
Jon Hansen, Cody Krause, & asst. Coach 
Patrick Mikkonen. BACK ROW: Robin Free­
land, Ryan Bakeberg, Shane Storm, Kurt 
Himanga,Jay Schroeder, & Jess Widstrom. 

Northstars head to Burke 

UPPER MIDDLE: One chartered bus of 
parents and a school bus full of 
students from Frederick-Hecla trav­
eled to Burke for the first round 
of 9A football play- offs. These are 
a few of the fans who ventured out 
on that cold and windy night. ABOVE: 
The Northstars warm up before a game. 

When the coach of the Frederick­
Hecla Northstars, Tom Oster, told his 
team that they would be going to Burke 
for the first round of the State 9A 
football playoffs, they were astonished. 
The joy and pride that was felt by the 
players was indescribable. 

At the end of the game, the North­
stars were handed their third and last 
defeat of the season. Even though the 
players were all heartbroken, the coach 
and the fans were all proud of their 
accomplishment and it will be one 
memorable experience. 

1989 FOOTBALL SCHEDULE 

WE THEY 

Faulkton 6 8 

Rosholt-Veblen 48 18 

Waubay-Summit 28 8 

Roslyn-Bristol 44 6 

Northwestern 34 6 

Doland-Conde 28 0 

Langford 22 30 

Warner 44 18 

Burke * 8 36 

* Playoff Game 
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Vikings strive for success 
"Are you ready for practice?" 

This was a question that was 
heard quite often in the halls. 
Even though the practices were 
sometimes hard it paid off in 
the end. 

The girls took a hard defeat 
from the Hecla Rockets to place 
fourth in the District Tourney. 

We asked the coach and the two 
seniors how they felt the season 
went. Coach Connelly only had two 
words to say, "Very well." He 
also mentioned that the attitudes 
along with the basketball skills 
had improved greatly. 

GeorgieAnn Hoerner commented, 
"This season was one of many 
self achievements as well as 
team achievements. We stayed 
together through both the good 
and bad games. Making this season 
victorious if not in the record 
but in the memories." When Clari­
ssa Napton was asked how she felt 
the season went she replied, 
"Everyone's part as a team was 
great at times. I would also like 
to wish the best of luck to next 
years team." 

Just for the records we did a 
little research to show you some 
of our top players. GA had 107 
points and 91 rebounds. Amy 
Nixon had 217 points 2nd 69 re­
bounds. Michele Rydberg had 292 
points and 213 rebounds. She 
also Recieved All Conference. 

ABOVE: The Frederick Viking A-Team members are: 
FRONT to BACK: Coach Mark Connelly, Carla 
Sumption, Clarissa Napton, Stephanie Paul, 
Assistant Coach Tom Whaley, Lynette Huettl, 
Darcy Maunu, Amy Nixon, Kirsten Barton, Becky 
Sumption, Michele Rydberg, Stephanie Myhra, 
GeorgieAnn Hoerner, and Deserae Smith. Pictured 
to the LEFT you see team captain GeorgieAnn 
Hoerner participating in a pep rally by placing 
her head on a bat and spinning around ten times 
and then trying to run to the other end of the 
floor. This pep rally was put on by the Senior 
football players and Mr. Oster to help prepare 
the girls for an upcoming game. 



What do the words basketball, 
team spirit, and togetherness 
really mean? This years B-Team 
consists of many young players, 
who soon found out what the game 
basketball was really all about. 
They worked hard to conquer 
their basic fundamemtals, which 
will help them in next years 
season. They ended up with a 
record of 6 wins and 12 losses~ 

but they are still striving for 
improvement. Pictured to the LEFT: 
The Frederick Vikings B-Team mem­
bers: FRONT ROW: Carla Sumption, 
and Stephanie Paul. BACK ROW: 
Coach Mark Connelly, Beth Tor­
rence, Amanda Nixon, Amanda 
Cruse, Tanya Bender, Dacey Cut­
ler, and Coach Tom Whaley. 

1998 GIRL'S BASKETBALL 
RECORD 

Frederick Opponents 

52 Roscoe 
48 Aberdeen Jv. 
57 Hosmer 
48 *Northwestern 
47 Eureka 
39 Dickey Central 
37 *Hecla 
55 Leola 
40 *Langford 
47 Ellendale 
52 *Roslyn 
50 Warner 
38 *Conde 
47 Hecla 
52 *Bristol 
32 Aberdeen Jv. 
43 Doland 
43 *Warner 

*Denotes conference games. 

Districts 
Frederick vs Leola 53-37 
Frederick vs Langford 34-70 
Frederick vs Hecla 51-55 

30 
4 I 
19 
54 
54 
43 
43 
42 
55 
28 
40 
60 
50 
39 
29 
74 
64 
59 

UPPER LEFT: GeorgieAnn Hoerner concentrates on 
finding away out of the trap press set by Dickey 
Central. LEFT: You see Coach Mark Connelly taking 
time out to shoot with the girls. 
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BELGl: Frederick-Hecla Junior High Football tean mem-
bers include - F'R(Nl' RCW: Travis Napton, Lance Frohling,.J .C. Jensen, Kory Freudenthal, arxi Scott Winburn. 
Scott Glover, Troy Knecht, Shane Clark, fum Malpert, BACK RCW: Paul 5ul1>tion, fustin Schrreirer, Josh Myhra, 
arxi Ray Voeller. MIOOI.E RCW: Coach-Pat Mikkonen, Glenn Wyatt Scepaniak, Justin Wallace, fun Nickelson, Jeff 
Gmther, Miah Jensen, Taylor Sunption, Jason Strarxi, Cox, arxi Wayne Youle. 

Practice faithfully 
The Frederick-Hecla Junior High Foot­

ball team was lar9e in number. They had 
their ups and downs but were faithful 
about practices and tried to learn as 
much as possible from their coach - Pat 
Mikkonen. Coach Mikkonen, a student at 
Northern State University, came to Fred­
erick every day to practice with them. 

The weight room was used quite regu­
larly during the year. During the win­
ter months, the weight program was done 
before school and at the end of the day. 

Shane Storm spots for Eric Kinslow 
during pre-school lifting program. 

Michele Rydberg gets her share of 
practice time in to prepare for track. 

Eric Sumption displays the results of 
his regular weight lifting program. 



In the huddle from left to right are: Paul Sump­
tion, Josh Myhra, Don Nickelson, Coach-Mark 
Cutler, Lance Schmidt, Travis Napton, Wyatt 
Scepaniak, and Jason Strand. 

1989-90 Jr. High boys 
basketball players are, 
LEFT: FRONT ROW: Jim Shel­
don, Travis Napton, Josh 
Myhra, Paul Sumption, Doug 
Klipfel, and Dustin Schim­
ierer. BACK ROW: Student 
Mgr.-Corey Maunu, Justin 
Wallace, Raymond Voeller, 
Don Nickelson, Taylor 
Sumption, Wyatt Scepaniak, 
Lance Schmidt, Jason 
Strand, and Coach-Mark 
Connelly. 

Jr. High shows 
their stuff 

The Jr. High basketball 
program started out with 
thirteen eager players, that 
were coached by Mark Cutler. 
These young basketball 
players practiced with the 
High School boys, which 
helped them in develop skill 
needed to participate in the 
Y-Tournaments. 

The 7th and 8th graders 
played individual games as 
well as participating in the 
Jr. Varsity games. 

The high number of boys 
participating indicates an 
essential interest for our 
future High School basket­
ball team. 

Four eager young and 
enthusiastic young 
ladies lead the crowd 
in chants that was sure 
to make the will power 
of the Frederick Jr. 
High Vikings, even more 
overpowering then their 
opponents. LEFT: The 
1989-90 Jr. High boys 
basketball cheerleaders 
are, FRONT ROW: Amanda 
Cruse and Tanya Bender. 
BACK ROW: Tracey Scheldon 
and Beth Torrence. 
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RIGHT: These fans are cheering 
loud for the boy's basketball 
team. "What did you say?" 
BELOW: The Frederick Varsity 
Team is FRONT ROW: Joel Sump­
tion, Mark Sumption, Don Nick­
elson, Dillon Cutler, Paul 
Maunu, Reed Mahlke. BACK ROW: 
Student manager-Corey Maunu, 
Eric Sumption, Chris Sumption, 
Stephen Catlette, Ralph Wallace, 
Ryan Bakeberg, John Maunu, and 
Coach--Mark Connelly. 

Boy's basketball 
This year's boy's basketball 

season had many ups and downs, 
but it seemed no matter how hard 
the times were the guys would 
come out more determined than 
ever. The seniors, Stephen 
Catlette and Chris Sumption, 
showed everyone their ability 
to be team leaders, and their 
te~mates were influenced by 
them. 



EHS 

Roscoe ~0 

Dickey Central 69 

Hecla 47 

Northwestern 45 

Veblen 36 

Eureka 29 

Hecla 44 

Aberdeen Jrs. 39 

Langford 40 

Roslyn 53 

1989 - 90 Boys Basketball 

THEM 

85 

50 * 
77 

100 

25 

58 

63 

62 

62 

48 * 

FHS THEM 

Warner 62 90 

Conde 66 56 * 
Bristol 56 32 * 
Aberdeen Jrs. 48 57 

Doland 47 75 

Leola 56 62 

Warner 60 97 

Hosmer 68 65 * 
Districts 

Warner 53 75 

ABOVE Left: Stephen Catlette 
put~ up a lay-up as Eric Sump­
tion looks for a rebound. ABOVE 
RIGHT: The boys play scrimmage 
during a vigorous practice. 
LEFT: Stephen Catlette puts 1n 
a lay- up during the Veblen 
game. 
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New records set 
With the snow melted and the sun 

out, the track students were ready to 
start getting in shape and participa­
ting in the meets. The first meet 
took place at the NSU Barnett Center. 

The athlete's goals this year 
were to be prepared for the region 
meet and to qualify for state. Twelve 
athletes met these goals and left 
for Spearfish on May 24th. Indivi­
duals competing included: Ralph 
Wallace in the hurdles, Stephen 
Catlette in the shot put, Mark 
Scepaniak in the discuss, and Joel 
Campbell, Chris Sumption, Dillon 
Cutler, and Eric Sumption with 
three relays (placing 6th in the 
two mile relay). Michele Rydberg 
competed in the shot put, and 
Georgie Ann Hoerner, Deserae Smith, 
Cheryl Gage, and Dacey Cutler with 
four relays (only place 2nd in the 
medley relay). 

Michele and Stephen both broke 
school records in the shot put 
this year. 

ABOVE: Deserae Smith sprints past Tina 
Slaight from Hecla to tear the first 
place tape in the medley relay. 

TOP: Georgie Ann Hoerner 
waits for the right chance 
to turn and burn past Lisa 
Lloyd (Hecla) in the 2-mile 
relay. ABOVE: Chris Sumption 
and Mark Scepaniak say it's 
just another track meet. 



ABOVE LEFT: Tracksters prepare for the compe­
tition at the Webster meet. ABOVE RIGHT: 
Deserae Smith rounds the corner hoping to get 
a big lead in one of the relays. LOWER LEFT: 
Cheryl Gage hands off to Dacey Cutler in the 
2-mile relay. Go Dacey!! LOWER RIGHT: Steph 
Myhra takes off in the 400 meter dash. 
BOTTOM RIGHT: Ralph Wallace seems to be 
really struggling to get in first place in 
his relay. 

2 
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Battle cry requested 
"V-I-C-T-0-R-Y that's the Freder­

ick Battle Cry." This was a common 
request by the younger fans. Their 
~upport:through the year was greatly 
appreciated. 

The football cheerleading squad 
consisted of four cheerleaders from 
Hecla and four from Frederick. 
Teresa Campbell and Mary Ewing ad­
vised the practices that were held 
in Hecla or Frederick. 

The four football cheerleaders 
were the varsity boys basketball 
cheerleaders. The junior varsity 
cheerleaders consisted of one sopho­
more and three freshmen. They cheered 
separately for their own teams, but 
combined for a total Viking Spirit. 

ABOVE: Varsity basketball cheerleaders 
include: Becky Sumption, Georgie Ann 
Hoerner, Deserae Smith, and Darcy 
Maunu. BELOW: 'A' and 'B' squads join 
forces for the school song. 

LEFT: Varsity basketball cheerleaders use the pomps to add 
to the cheer at a basketball game. ABOVE: Frederick girls 
(back row) and Hecla girls (front row) join forces for 
the Frederick-Hecla Northstars' football team. 



ACTIVITIES 



Moments to remember 
"I love and obey the mighty seniors" ... 

"SLAVE!!" ... "Yes, master?" These were just 
a few of the phrases heard throughout the 
1989 Homecoming week. 

We began the week by recognizing Monday 
as dress down day. Tuesday the student 
body showed up in shades and hats. Wednes­
day, brought a few laughs when many stu­
dents dressed as either the opposite sex 
or a mismatched person. 

Wednesday evening people gathered for 
the Coronation ceromonies. Mark Scepaniak 
and Georgie Ann Hoerner were crowned the 
1989 Homecoming King and Queen. Following 
Coronation, were a bonfire and a snake­
dance. 

Thursday morning students arrived look­
ing very professional, dressed for the 
careers they intend to pursue. Friday 
brought about school spirit at it's peak. 
The halls were brimming with maroon and 
gold, as the students ~howed their support 
for the GRAND FINALE of the week ....... . 

Friday night our largest crowd of the 
season gathered to watch the Northstars 
defeat the Northwestern Wildcats, in what 
turned out to be one of the most exciting 
games of the season. 

To top off all of the festivities, Cut­
lers hosted a non-alchoholic party at 
their ranch. Homecoming was fun-filled, 
activity-packed week that will not be 
soon forgotten. 

TOP LEFT: The new 1989 Homecoming 
King and Queen are GeorgieAnn Hoerner 
and Mark Scepaniak. MIDDLE LEFT: Mrs. 
Eisenbeisz is lighting the bonfire. 
LEFT: The Sophmor's winning float is 
called "Crush the Cats". ABOVE: Becky 
Sumption is the narrator for the win-
ping skit (Juniors). 



IT THIS-

FRIENDS 
DON'T LET 
FRIENDS 

DRIVE DRUNK 

U .. FT: Appears a sign made by a few SADD members that 
makes you stop and think about what drinking and 
driving does. MIDDLE LEFT: Mark Scepaniak is partici­
pating in activity that symbolizes death caused by 
drinking and driving. BOTTOM LEFT: A saying that the 
SADD members lived by. BELOW: Ribbons worn, poinset­
tias, and table tents displayed during 3-D week. 

Students against drunk 
driving held activities 

The Frederick SADD Chapter under the sup­
ervision of Mrs. Cutler reached one of its 
many goals this year. Part of which was to 
particiapate in 3-D Week in December. Throu­
ghout the week red ribbons were handed out 
to many individuals and to the surrounding 
area. This brought across the point that 
many people have lost their lives due to the 
fact that alcohol was involved while driving. 
Another part of the goal was to devise a plan 
to raise money so the chapter wou ld have fin­
ancial support enabling them to participate 
in other activities. This was established by 
activating a bake sale and raising almost $60 
for the SADD Chapter. 

The SADD members reported that joining a 
group of such importance was both rewarding 
as well as educational. Rewarding because 
members got together as a group. It was ed­
ucational because some members went down to 
Barnard to talk with the elementary. Pres­
ident, Mark Scepaniak commented , "Committing 
yourself to say "NO" to drinking and driving 
may be a life saving decision ... it's not only 
your life you're playing with." 

31 
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1989 Oral Interp. learn, FRONT ROW: Merry 
Bates, Tricia Maunu, Janel McLaughlin, Mis­
hel Burger. SECOND ROW: Steph Paul, Georgie 
Ann Hoerner, Kirsten Barton, Carla Sumption, 
Sandy Huettl, LeAnne Maunu. THIRD ROW: Dan 
Nickelson, Reed Mahlke, Amy Nixon, Becky 
Surnption, Cheryl Gage, Tara Bunke. BACK 
ROW: Steph Myhra, Eric Surnption, Ralph 
Wallace, and Darcy Maunu. 

New heights reached 
Aberdeen Invitational ... Local contest 
... 9istricts ... "REGIONS"!!! 

This year's Oral Interp. team was 
one of the largest Frederick has ever 
had. Thirteen of sixteen members of 
our team participated in the Aber­
deen invitational. 

Our local contest produced the 
seven winners advancing to Districts. 
The judges for the local contest were 
Darlene Mikkonen, Bernice 
Rollo, Teresa Campbell, 

Students 
leaving at 
6:45 in the 
morning to 
attend Re­
t;ion compe­
tition at 
Hiller are 
from top 
to bottom: 
Tricia Mau­
uu, Kirsten 
Barton, Amy 
Nixon, and 
"•ecky Sump­
Lion. Mrs. 
Bates, 
their ad­
visor, also 
attended 
the contest. 

and Doreen Davis. 1989 ORAL INTERP. SELECTIONS 
The BIG surprise carne 

when four members of our 
team received superiors 
at Districts at Roslyn 
and advanced to Regionals 
at Miller. For the first 
time there was a three­
way tie at Districts. 
The FHS team proudly ac­
cepted their trophy. 

Oral Interp. may have 
been a lot of work for 
the team, but the extra 
effort p a·i d of£ in the 
end. 

NAME 
**Tricia M. 

*I-1ishel B. 
*Janel M. 
*Ralph W. 

**Kirsten B. 
Stephanie P. 
Sandy H. 
Carla S. 
Georgie Ann H. 
LeAnne M. 

**Amy N. & Becky S. 
Dan N. & Reed M. 
Cheryl G. & Tara B. 

*District Winners 
**Regional and District 

PIECE/CATAGORY 
The Lottery/SP 
Romeo & Juliet/DP 
Mr. Potter & dog/Hum. 
Stalin/Ora. 
Prufrock/Poe. 
Poems on Roses/Poe. 
The Mask/Poe. 
Shakespeare's Sonnets/Poe. 
Patterns/Poe. 
Theatre Cat/Poe. 
Night Mother/MD 
Death Knocks/MD 
One Sunday Afternoon/MD 

Winners 



Library Club came alive 

TOP: You see Mark Scepaniak taking his 
urn working in the library. ABOVE: Mrs. 
~llo is tutoring Jeff Cox and Ray Voeller. 

Improvements, changes, and the 
expectations of what is yet to come. 
Ask any student if the Library Club 
has made a difference in our school 
and you'll get an emphatic "YES!!!" 

Less than four years ago, our 
library was just a wall lined with 
books, and couple of tables in our 
general assembly room. Today our 
library is neatly organized and 
smoothly run by Mrs. Bates, Mrs. 
Rollo, and Library Club members. 
Some of the library workers duties 
are: putting out the paper and maga­
zines, checking books in and out, 
and helping to answer any questions 
raised about the TOM or SDLN. Mrs. 
Bates is in charge of the library 
and oversees all the workers. Mrs. 
Rollo puts in~ lot of time typing 
caras, filing them, and generally 
just making sure everything is kept 
up to date, she also helps tutor any 
student that needs extra help. 

The Library Club members are 
kept busy throughout the year w~th 
their work schedule, month to make 
a poster, and having story hour. 

Being a member of the Library 
Club can be a positive experience, 
and this has contributed to the suc­
cess of improving the FHS library. 

FRONT ROW: Kirsten Barton, GeorgieAnn Ho- Ham, Lynette Huettl, Stephanie Paul, and 
erner, Tricia Maunu, Janel McLaughlin, Tara Bunke. FOURTH ROW: Tom Rexinger, Mic-
Cheryl Gage, and Mrs. Bates. SECOND ROW: hele Rydberg, Deserae Smith, Sandy Huettl, 
Tammy Huettl, Stephanie Myhra, Amy Nixon, Mishel Burger, and Mark Scepaniak. BACK 
Carla Sumption, Becky Sumption, Darcy ROW: Ralph Wallace, Dan Nickelson, Joel 
Maunu, and LeAnne 1-iaimu. THIRD ROW: Eric Campbell, Stephen Catlette, Chris Sump-
Sumption, Dawn Pehl, Ann Rohwedder, RocKell tion, and Mike Wilson. 
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Excellent job 
If one word was 

used to describe exactly 
what the Frederick High 
School band did this 
year it would have to 
be 'prepare'. From the 
first day of school 
until the last, the 
band was preparing 
for performances for 
this year and next 
year's projects. One 
of these future projects 
is a trip to Minnesota. 

The band started to 
raise money through 
various ways. The 
first fund-raiser was 
a candy sale. During 
the boy's basketball 
season, a cedar chest 
was raffled off. to­
wards the end of the 
year they put on their 
annual concert in the 
park and pop, popcorn, 
and pops concert. All 
this 'preparation' 
should result in a 
most memorable and 
exciting year. 

UPPER RIGHT: Frederick 
High School band members 
are: FRONT ROW: Marianne 
Martilla and Janel 
McLaughlin. SECOND ROW: 
Tammy Clifford and 
Stephanie Myhra. THIRD ROW: 
Carla Sumption and Josh 
Myhra. FOURTH ROW: Dacey 
Cutler, Doug Klipfel, 
Jodi Gunderson, Deserae 
Smith, and Wyatt Scepaniak. 
FIFTH ROW: Amanda Nixon and 
J.C. Jensen. SIXTH ROW: 
Tanya Bender and Sharie Maunu. 
SEVENTH ROW: Bert Klipfel, 
Sara Sheldon, Kirsten Barton, 
Michele Rydberg, Paul 
Sumption, Dustin Schmierer, and 
Jim Sheldon. BACK ROW: Dan 
Nickelson, Corey Maunu, Amanda 
Cruse, Stephanie Paul, Amy Nixon, 
Becky Sumption, and Beth 
Torrence. 
RIGHT: Miss Labesky helps out 
the band during a game. 



The Frederick chorus consisted of: FRt:NI' ~: 
Sharie Mauro, Sara Sheldon, Jessica Rohwedder, 
Katie Schleder, Amarda Cruse, Marianne Marttila, 
Wyatt Scepaniak, Jim Sheldon, a.OO fustin 
Schrreirer. RCU 2: Georgie Ann Hoerner, Sarrly 
Huettl, Jodi G.Jrrlerson, Ann Rohwedder, RocKell 
Han, Kirsten Barton, Tricia Maunu, Glenn Q.m-

ther, a.OO Tan Rexinger. RCU 3: Tanya Berxler, 
Ste}ilanie Myhra, Tracy Sheldon, Deserae &nith, 
Ste}ilanie Paul, Mark Scepaniak, Joel Caqlbell, 
Mike Wilson, a.OO Justin Torrence. BACK RGI: 
Becky ~tion, Pmj Nixon, Michele Rydberg, 
LeAnne Maunu, Beth Torrence, Dan Nickelson, 
Reed Mahlke, Cllris Suq>tion, a.OO Janie Voeller. 

Concerts for parents 
ABOVE: All-State Chorus toetabers are: 
Dan Nickelson, Tricia Maunu, Kirsten 
Barton, and Tom Rexinger. UPPER RIGHT: 
The fifth and sixth graders sing some 
selections for their parents at the 
elementary spring concert. 

Elementary Students sang songs 
for their parents at both the 
Christmas concert and the spring 
concert. The fifth and sixth 
graders had one more opportunity 
to sing at the pop, popcorn, and 
pops concert. 

High school choir members prac­
ticed on Tuesdays and Thursdays 
to prepare several selections for 
both the Christmas concert and the 

popcorn, and pops concert 
in May. 

3 
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The 1990 Queens and Candidates are look­
ed upon for a moment after the Coronation. 
They are as following from Left to Right: 
Ann Rohwedder, Sandra Huettl, Jennifer 
Goebel, Cheryle Gage, Georgie Ann Hoerner, 

Candidates shine 
The day of November lOth was not 

only filled with jitters, butter­
flies, and worries but also the 
smiles, tears, and congratula­
tions that were exchanged after 
the crowning of the new 1989 Snow 
Queens. 

The day began with a rehearsal 
followed by the unforgettable 
interviews. To many this was the 
most nerve-racking part of the day. 

The candidates stood on the 
wings of the stage phrasing and 
rephrasing their speeches. They 
each introduced themselves and 
either their favorite hobby or 
their future plans. The candi­
dates were dismissed and 
hurried to change into 
their formal wear. As 
each candidate was an­
nounced, they walked 
down the runway aazzl-
ing the crowd with sparkl­
ing eyes and beautiful 
smiles. Tammy Huettl 

Stephanie Paul, Brian Schlosser, Tara 
Bunke, Kristie Hart, LeAnne Maunu, Tammy 
Huettle, Mishel Burger, Robin Smith, and 
Tricia Maunu. 

Kell Ham as first runner-up. 
After all the rehearsals, en­

tertainment, and preparations, 
the moment everyone was waiting 
for had arrived. As each candi­
date waited breathlessly, Robin 
placed the crown on our new 1989 
Senior Snow Queen .... GeorgieAnn 
Hoerner. 

gave her farewell speech 
and announced Carla Sump­
tion as the first runner­
up, followed by the crown­
ing of Stephanie Paul. 
Robin Smith announced Tric­
ia Maunu as this year's 
Miss Congeniality and Roc-

Little Princesses above are: Trista Bunke, Alaina 
Sanderson, Cara Rydberg, Jennifer Storm, Jennifer 
Schmidt, Trenia Rexinger, Kayla Fischer, Misty 
Mahlke, Jessica Wither. 
1990 Snow Queen Court: RocKell Ham, Georgie Ann 
Hoerner, Stephanie Paul, Carla Sumption. 



The Vikettes in action, Amy Nixon, Deserae Smith, 
Janel McLaughlin, Becky Sumption, Stephanie Paul, 
Georgie Ann Eeorner, Cheryl Gage, and Darcy Maunu. 

Mov'n to the beat 
From 'Cold-Hearted Snake' 

to 'Batdance' the Frederick 
Vikettes were "shake, rattle, 
and roll 'n" during the halftime 
of the boy's basketball games. 
During the season the girls put 
in strenuous hours for each 
routine. 

Under the advisement of Mrs. 
Eisenbeisz, the girls had a 
great time doing their six per­
formances. This year the drill­
team didn't go to Districts or 
State B's. 

The Vikettes will be losing 
one senior this year, GeorgieAnn 
Heorner. Her energy and com­
mittment was appreciated this 
year and will follow next years 
drill team. 

(Above) GA swing'n 
to "Swing the Mood". 

FRONT ROW: Amy Nixon, Becky Sumption, Janel McLaughlin, 
Deserae Smith, Darcy Maunu, Georgie Ann Heorner, Cheryl 
Gage, and Stephanie Paul. 
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New festival held 
The Aberdeen American News!! 

Reporters, interviews, pictures 
being taken, crowds milling 
around, and "What's with the 
people in these crazy clothes? 
Just what is going on?" 

These thoughts raced 
through the minds of the peo­
ple who attended Fredericks' 
first annual Renaissance Day. 
Weeks of preparation went into 
this major event. 

The freshmen and senior 
classes, under the direction 
of Mrs. Davis and Mrs. Bates, 
put many hours into their 
costumes, booths, games, and 
activities. 

Each freshman was assigned 
a paper on a Renaissance top­
ic. The seniors were each re­
quired to give a speech on 
their character and write a 
research paper on one of the 
topics chosen by Mrs. Bates. 

The next step was for each 
of the students to come up 
with a costume. The charac­
ters ranged from royalty to 
villians and beggers. 

The actual Renaissance 
Day drew a very nice crowd. 
People were greeted by beg­
gars and hecklers. The peo­
ple roamed around to the 
different booths such as: 
weaving, candle-stick making, 
quilting, and knitting. 
Some stopped to sample the 
meat and cheese pastries, 
wassail(fruit punch), and 
pickles. 

Musical entertainment was 
provided by Janet Maunu 
playing her harp accompanied 
by Bridgett Vavases on her 
flute. 

The proceeds from the ev­
ent were sent to the Crip­
pled Childrens Hospital and 
School in Sioux Falls. 

All in all the Renais­
sance Day was an overwhelm­
ing success. 

TOP: The royalty includes: King Reed, Queen 
Mishel, Sir Joel, Lady Clarissa, Lady Georgie 
Ann, and Sir Chris. MIDDLE: Cardinal Thomas off­
icially welcomed Georgie Ann into the royal fam­
ily. BOTTOM: Sir Joel is knighted by Cardinal 
Thomas. 



TOP: Mrs. Schanzenbach cu£ses the 
royal family. ABOVE: Dawn Pehl points 
out some tempting food, while "Sister" 
Sandy Huettl begs fo~ charity. TOP 
RIGHT: Teresa Campbell is lured into a 
literal head lock. ABOVE RIGHT: Janet 
Maunu and Bridgett Vavases provided 
music. RIGHT: Rose DesCamps demonstrates 
the weaving wheel. 
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Jukebox Saturday night 
Jukebox Saturday Night was the 

theme for Prom 90 which took us back 
to the fifties. From the two-step to 
the jitterbug, prom was in full swing, 
however there was a lot of planning 
that went into the prom to make it a 
success. The Junior class worked very 
hard in cooperation with their 
parents and advisers to bring the 
prom to reality. 

With the colors of silver, pink, 
and white the FHS gym was transformed 
into a dance floor complete with a 
soda shoppe, park, and murals to fill 
the walls. The ceiling was dropped in 
with clouds and streamers to add that 
extra touch. 

The night began with a social hour 
which gave everyone time to visit and 
take pictures. The banquet consisted 
of a traditional fifties meal: B­
Boppin Burgers, shoestrings, onion 
rings, banana splits, and choice of 
Cherry Coke or Cherry 7-up. This meal 
was served and cooked by the Junior 
parents who kept with the tradition 
by wearing fifties outfits. Guest 
speaker was Roberta Eisenbeisz, who 
talked about the senior class and 
what they would be doing ten years 
into the future. There was also the 
reading of the "Senior Wills" and 
"Can You Remembers" which were writ­
ten by the Seniors. The juniors also 
gave out special awards to each 
Senior. 

The entertainment was provided by 
the Junior Class parents. They per­
formed three lip-sink songs which in­
cluded: "Don't Be Cruel" with an 
appearance by Elvis, "Leader of the 
Pack", and "It's My Party". 

The public was invited to the 
Grand March in which the students 
were dressed in formal attire. Dur­
ing that time the Soda Shoppe was 
open for the public to purchase sun­
daes, sodas, and buffalos. Dance 
music for· the night was provided by 
Don Cassles which ranged from the 
fifties to the ninties. Following 
the prom a Post-Prom party and break 
fast was hosted by Dana and CoOty 
Maunu. There were prizes galore 
and everyone enjoyed the evening. 

TOP: One of the sceues from :ProUI we.;; 

the Jukebox and Coke machine. MIDDLE: 
Jr. Class leader was Mrs. Schanzen­
bach. ABOVE: The prom park scene. 



UPPER LEFT: Gayle and Cooty are 
diligently working in the Soda 
Shoppe. UPPER RIGHT: Guest 
speaker for the night was Mrs. 
Eisenbeisz. MIDDLE LEFT: John 
Rydberg brings the house down 
with his impression of Elvis. 
Backing him up was Roger Nixon 
and Dan Cutler. ABOVE: The 
stars of "Leader of the Pack" 
were Diane Cutler and Rory 
Mikkonen. LEFT: All of the 
parents joined together to 
perform their last song; 
"It's my Party". 
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Awards program 
A special awards presentation was held 

for students at the Frederick school on 
May lOth. Awards were presented for both 
academic and athletic achievements. Eleven 
students (an increase from last ye~r) were 
eligible for perfect attendance awards. 
Boys Stater, Paul Maunu, and Girls Stater, 
Kirsten Barton, were recognized. 

Presidential academic achievement awards 
went to Tricia Maunu and Ste~hen Catlette, 
while Athletic Director Awards went to Chris 
Sumption and Georgie Ann Hoerner. FHS Alumni 
Scholarships were awarded to Stephen Catlette, 
Georgie Ann Hoerner, and Ann Rohwedder. 
American Legion Awards went to Georgie Ann 
Hoerner and Chris Sumption. Other scholar­
ship recipients were Mark Scepaniak-NSU 
football, Stephen Catlette-NSU Incentive 
Scholarship, and Ann Rohwedder-Nash Finch 
scholarship. 

Awards were presented to math contest par­
ticipants, music students, drill team members, 
cheerleaders, girls basketball players, boys 
basketball players, football players, Citizen 
Bee participants, Geography Bee winner, and 
the Future Problem Solving Team. 

TOP: Honor students, Georgie Ann 
Hoerner and Tricia Maunu, receive 
their honor cords. ABOVE: Mrs. June 
Cutler presents several of the 
scholarships the seniors have al­
ready received. More sometimes 
follow in the summer. LEFT: Mr. 
Jensen, Principal, receives a 
plaque for the 1990 yearbook 
dedication. The plaque is 
presented by Tricia Maunu and 
Ann Rohwedder. 



UPPER LEFT: Georgie Ann Hoerner 
and Chris Sumption receive their 
American Legion Awards. UPPER RIGHT: 
Mr. Whaley presents the math con­
test participants their certificates. 
MIDDLE LEFT: Mrs. Eisenbeisz pre­
sents pins to the drill team mem­
bers. ABOVE: Mrs. Maunu presents 
the yearbook awards. LEFT: Teachers 
are prepared to recognize student 
achievements. 
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Cast presents thriller 
The three act play "And Then There 

Were None" by Agatha Christie was pre­
sented on April 6th. The murder mys­
tery had a setting in Devon, England 
where ten unsuspecting guests were 
brought to Indian Island. The guests 
discover there is a murderer, but who? 

Cast members included: Amy Nixon, 
Dan Nickelson, Georgie Ann Hoerner, 
Tricia Maunu, Michele Rydberg, 
Deserae Smith, RocKell Ham, Eric 
Sumption, Mark Scepaniak, Ann Roh­
wedder, and Reed Mahlke. Student 
directors were Sandy Huettl and 
Michele Rydberg. Merry Bates was the 
director. Taking care of set and 
make-up were--Darcy Maunu, Becky 
Sumption, Stephanie Myhra; Costumes-­
Carla Sumption and Stephanie Paul' 
Sound--Kirsten Barton; and Stage 
Crew and Lighting--Eric Kinslow, 
Mark Sumption, Shane Storm and 
Scott Franz. 

TOP: The guests become very 
suspicious as one by one a guest 
is murdered. ABOVE : Ann Roh­
wedder , with all her make-up on , 
is ready for the play to begin . 
LEFT: Cast members are FRONT 
ROW : Michele Rydberg, Tricia 
Maunu , Georgie Ann Hoerner , 
and Amy Nixon . BACK ROW : Ree d 
Mahlke , Mar k Scepaniak, Ann 
Rohwedder, Dan Nickelson, Eric 
Sumption , RocKell Ham, and 
Deserae Smith . 
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Leaders keep us smiling 
An easy way to get a smile on Lei­

ghton Getty's face or to get a conver­
sation started this year, was just say 
or whisper "telecommunications". Mr. 
Getty, superintendent, spent hours and 
hours planning, telephoning, studying, 
persuading, and finalizing a grant pro­
posal to help defray costs of imple­
menting a telecommunications system 1n 
a coop of area schools. The system 
would be the first in this area. 
Even though Mr. Getty may have been 
extremely busy with this new project, 
he still had time for regular business. 
He never failed to "have time" for 
the little student who may stop by his 
office with a picture or just to talk 
(he seemed to put a smile on a child). 

Mr. Getty implemented an all-staff 
breakfast once a month the second 
semester to unite the two centers and 
create better communications. 

Sharon Bain, business manager, was 
right there to help Mr. Getty when­
ever he needed it. Being an extremely 
organized person, she had information 
ready when called for. For each bread­
fast, some newly designed invitiation 
would appear for each staff member. 

Just like clock work, the announce­
ments for the day were given at the 
beginning of first period each morning. 
Mr. Doyne Jensen's voice relayed 
special messages for the day or week, 
orally recognized achievement for schol­
astic or athletic events(individual or 
team) and met with students whenever 
necessary. He reassured students that 
the administration and staff were there 
to help them and he gave attention to 
each individual's needs. 

Mr. Richard Danielson and Mr. Tom 
Oster completed their principal intern­
ship with Mr. Jensen at the Frederick 
high school. They both were completing 
Masters degrees in administration. 

New to the high school this year 
was secretary, Laurel McDowell. With a 
smile on her face everytime a student, 
teacher, visitor, or parent entered the 
office, she gave attention to their 
needs. Her kindness and friendliness 
helped maintain school harmony. 

TOP: Mr. Getty waits for a phone 
call at Mr. Jensen's desk. MIDDLE: 
Mr. Jensen is planning a geometry 
lesson for the two students he 
tutored. BOTTOM: Mrs. McDowell 
greets ALL students and staff 
with that great big smile! 



Backbone of our school 
New to Elm Valley school board 

~as Sally Larsen, elected to fill the 
position held by Martin Ronning, and 
Rayma Scepaniak, appointed to complete 
the term of Wayne Braa who moved to 
Minnesota. These new members with the 
current members: John Sumption, Ken­
neth Ham, and LeRoy Podoll, not only 
met the second Monday of each month, 
but had preparation and special meetings 
in order to keep up with all the deci­
sion making of today's school districts. 
New laws, government financial cuts, 
and economic change £ause their job 
to be stressful at times. They worked 
closely with Mr. Getty and the develop­
ing telecommunications project. 

Elm Valley bus drivers, responsible 
for bringing students to school and home 
again or to the many extra events taking 
place during the year, are depended upon 
and trusted. Those drivers were: Clem 
Braa, Edger Head, Carol McCulloch, and 
Mac McCulloch. Student cooperation of 
following bus rules made their job a bit 
easier. 

Clean buildings, repairs made, heat 
working, gym floors clean, and only a call 
away are the janitors of our schools. 
Bob Smith, assisted by his wife Dorothy, 
kept the Frederick center in good shape. 
Todd Voeller kept the Barnard Center in 
fine form. Upkeep of school grounds was 
also a part of their job. 

Last but not least, we recognize the 
school cooks. Sometimes the highlight of 
the day was waiting for noon lunch, just 
knowing those cooks had something deli­
cious prepared. Marvelin Luoma was the 
head cook. Her assistant was Bev Wallace. 
The barnard cooks were Jan Bender and 
Lana Hansen. 

UPPER LEFT: Head cook, Marvelin Luoma, 
is ready to serve lunch to the students 
at the high school. MIDDLE LEFT: Bev 
Wallace assists Marv Luoma serve lunch. 
LEFT: Bob Smith, janitor, dusts the 
floor of each room at the end of each 
school day. 

47 



6 

Science and guidance 
According to the senior science 

students a frequent response to their 
attempts of persuasion was "fat chance". 
Mrs. Roberta Eisenbeisz taught physio­
logy to seniors, chemistry to juniors 
and some seniors, biology to sophomores, 
and physical science to freshmen. She 
took the physiology class to Aberdeen 
to Presentation College and St. Lukes 
hospital to study human anatomy. She 
took the freshmen to Pierre to visit 
the science program at the Cultural 
Arts Center. 

Mrs. Eisenbeisz was the senior 
class adviser and the drill team 
adviser. She sold tickets at many of the 
bask~tball games and greeted fans with 
a smile. She shows a genuine interest 
in all students, staff, and parents. 

The backbone of support ~aybe the 
way to describe June Cutler, counselor. 
Not only was she available to talk in­
dividually to students needing individual 
attention, she encouraged support groups 
to get started and keep going. She was 
the adviser for the S.A.D.D.(Students 
Against Drunk Drivers) group, which 
organized last year and had special 
activities this year. Mrs. Cutler at­
tended the PEER Institute at NSU last 
summer with several high school students. 
She kept the group meeting regularly 
during the school year to support each 
other and to reach out to others who 
may need assistance. Mrs. Cutler or­
ganized the "Banana Splits" group for 
children, grades 4-6, of changed families. 
They met voluntarily at regular inter­
vals to lend support to each other. 

Mrs. Cutler was also the adviser for 
the TORCH(Teams on the Road to Chemical 
Health) group. She attended the workshop 
with Mr. Jensen and several students. 
They sponsored a pizza party and dance 
after the last basketball game. 

Seniors received help from Mrs. Cutler 
to apply for colleges, scholarships, and 
financial aid. Her caring nature was 
extended to all students. 

UPPER RIGHT: Chemistry students: Dan Nick­
elson, Mishel Burger, and Kirsten Barton 
complete a chemistry experiment at an 
assembly. MIDDLE RIGHT: Mrs. Eisenbeisz 
feeds the fish. RIGHT: Mrs. Cutler 1s 
surprised by the photographer. 



Environment improves 
Given a new inspiration, some paint, 

and maybe some wallpaper one could find 
Mrs. Teresa Schanzenbach touching up or 
redecorating various spots in the school. 
She had her art classes design and paint 
murals in the business room and the gov­
ernment room. She and Mrs. McDowell, used 
paint and wallpaper to modernize Mr. Jen­
sen's office one day while he was at a 
meeting. What a pleasant change. Several 
classrooms were painted and more are 
scheduled for paint this summer. A 
maroon and a gold stripe were painted 
about mid-way along all walls of the gym, 
the lunchroom, and the hall connecting the 
gym and main building. Mrs. Schanzenbach 
gave students the opportunity to complete 
a canvas oil painting, instructed by 
artist Steve Ross. 

A guest Italian cook came to the high 
school to share samples of Italian food 
for Home Ec. I(7th and lOth grades). The 
students tasted three of the five courses 
that are traditionally served in the Italian 
home. Mrs. Schanzenbach taught Home Ec. I, 
art and 

Mrs. 
adviser 
for the 

economics. 
Schanzenbach was a junior class 
and did much of the planning 
Prom which had a SO's theme. She 

worked with students and parents to complete 
a memorable prom. 

Tom Whaley was the other junior class 
adviser. He was in charge of concession 
stands and helped set up for the prom. 

Mr. Whaley taught 8th grade math, 
Algebra I, Geometry, Algebra I[, Compu-
ter I and II. He took six students to the 
Lake Region Math Contest where Reed Mahlke 
?laced third in Algebra I. Mr. Whaley 
took several students to the math contest 
at Northern State University in four 
divi~ionE: Algebra I, Geometry, Algebra II, 
and Senior Mc:•.th. 

Being Assistant Girl's Basketball coach, 
filled in extra time from August until 
November. Mr. Whaley took time to coach 
the seventh grade boys for the Y tournament 
in Aberdeen in the spring. 

UPPER LEFT: Mr. Whaley asks students to be sure 
they are done thinking about problems before handing 
tests. MEDDLE LEFT: Mrs. Schanzenbach wears a costume 
for the Renaissance Festival. LEFT: Mrs. Schanzenbach 
prepares for a day with a cup of coffee! 
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New projects in motion 
Being a coach occupies much of Mr. 

Oster's time. Early in July Mr. Oster 
heads a football camp for all players 
interested in the area. By mid-August 
football practice begins and Mr. Oster, 
as head coach, enjoys the whole season. 
During the basketball season he works 
closely with the athletic director to 
plan schedules and have referees lined 
up for all football and basketball games 
for the coming year. By the end of March 
track is in session and Mr. Oster is 
head coach helping students prepare for 
each track meet. 

Mr. Oster developed and pushed for 
preparing an area east of the school to 
be a football practice field. He also got 
the ball rolling to raise money for new 
bleachers and lights at the football 
field. He hopes to have the bleachers in 
place for the 1990 season. 

Classes taught by Mr. Oster include 
senior government and psychology, junior 
U.S. History, and freshmen geography. 
Students enjoy having coach Oster for a 
teacher because they get a variety of 
discussions during classes (this indi­
cated by some seniors.) 

Mr. Oster took the government class to 
Pierre to see the legislature in session 
in January. He can help explain politics 
to students as he is chairman of the 
Brown County Commissioners. He interned 
with Mr. Jensen this school year as he is 
working on his Masters degree in admin­
istration. 

Since Mr. Kendall is only a part-time 
teacher, many students see very little of 
him. He has the junior-senior study hall 
first hour each morning and teaches a 
seventh and an eighth grade science class. 
Mr. Kendall shares with students many 
aspects of science they can use in their 
futures, whatever that career might be. 

UPPER RIGHT: Mr. Oster shows his good sports­
manship during confinement at the Renaissance 
festival. MIDDLE RIGHT: Mr. Oster seems to be 
upset when students interrupt his concentra­
tion with the sports page! RIGHT: Mr. Kendall 
uses study hall time to keep up with the 
endless job of correcting papers. 



BELOW: Mr. Connelly finds some good news 
in the sports pages of the newspaper. 
He faithfully kept up with all schools 
and basketball records. BOTTOM: Mrs. 
Davis models a headdress from the 
Dakota Prairie Museum when they brought 
their trunk of history to our school. 

New incentive programs 
As a coach in three sports, Mark 

Connelly's time is well planned for 
him. He was head girl's basketball 
coach, head boy's basketball coach, 
and a track coach. 

Mr. Connelly wanted students to 
improve basic skills and work for 
personal improvement as well as work­
ing as teams. He started some incen­
tive programs to keep them striving 
to do better. 

This was the second year Mr. Con­
nelly offered the Citizen Bee test 
to Frederick high school students. 
Two students, Ralph Wallace and Mark 
Sumption, qualified for the regional 
bee. These two boys placed in the top 
seven in the regional competition held 
in Clark so were among twenty-one 
others to compete at the state level 
held in Huron. They did not place. 

A local geography bee was held by 
Mr. Connelly, for seventh and eighth 
graders. Wyatt Scepaniak, a seventh 
grader, won the local and submitted a 
qualifying test to go to the state 
geography bee in Huron. 

Mr. Connelly taught seventh grade 
geography, eightth grade health/civics, 
U.S.History (8th), and sophomore World 
history. Students completed several 
projects to help them remember 
their classes. 

Creativity encouraged 
Creative structured classrooms was the 

method used by Mrs. Doreen Davis for jun­
ior high English classes. She had students 
writing, reading, doing projects, and devel­
oping thinking skills. Her methods helped 
students get inner thoughts and expressions 
either out orally or written down. With Mrs. 
Davis's husband having served in the Army, 
her family had traveled extensively. Mrs. 
Davis could share experiences with students. 

Mrs. Davis was the adviser for the junior 
high Future Problem Solving Team. The stu­
dent's last problem solved, earned them the 
chance to attend the rookie spot at the 
Problem Solving Bowl in Sioux Falls. Those 
attending were: Sara Sheldon, Beth Torrence, 
Marianne Marttila, Corey Maunu, and Wyatt 
Scepaniak. 

Mrs. Davis had some students taking part 
in Unique Learners E~periences. 
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Extra activity results 
Mrs. M~rry Bat~s saw results on her 

efforts working with students in oral 
interpretation. Many stud~nts partici­
pat~d and sam~ advanc~d to regions 
wh~r~ they p~rform~d v~ry w~ll. She also 
started a junior high oral int~rpr~ta­
tion program this y~ar. Th~y w~nt to a 
comp~tition in Milbank and many of th~m 
had high ratings. 

An English III stud~nt, Darcy Maunu, 
h~d a po~m publish~d in th~ High School 
Writer this y~ar. Several po~ms w~re 
printed in our local n~wspap~r to giv~ 
th~ stud~nts recognition. 

Mrs. Bates teaches a Spanish class as 
w~ll as English II, III, and IV. Van~ssa 
Barboza, a for~ign exchange student from 
Costa Rica, visited the Spanish I class 
and conversed with them in Spanish. She 
had only been in the United States a short 
time and did not speak English before. 

Th~ library is kept operating by Mrs. 
Bates. Sh~ oversees student librarians and 
library club members continue to do "story 
hour" in Barnard. A new magazine, a gift 
subscription from Doreen Davis, the 
Victoria was given to the library. 

Mrs. Bates was the play director. The 
play presented was " An Th~n There Were 
None." Sh~ works with the students about 
four w~eks before presenting the play. 
The cast and stage crew accomplish a 
great deal in a short time. 

The busin~ss room had two new fac~s at 
diff~rent times this year. In lat~ Octo­
ber, Ann Miller from Northern State Uni­
versity compl~ted her junior field exper­
ience. Margo Price did h~r stud~nt t~ach­
ing with Mrs. Maunu. She taught type­
writing, Accounting I and II, and Psy­
chology (with Mr. Oster). Mrs. Pric~ 
was a NSU student. 

Mrs. Maunu taught 7th math, elementary 
algebra (pr~viously g~n~ral math), elemen­
tary geometry (pr~viously consum~r math), 
typewriting, Accounting I and II. She is 
the year book advis~r. Th~ yearbook staff 
sponsored th~ annual Fun Fest as a main 
f~nd rais~r. Year~ook pag~s are often not 
finalized until early Jun~. 

TOP: Mrs. Bates goes through in­
ventory records in the liuLary. 
MIDDLE: Vanessa Barboza, from 
Costa Rica, visits FHS. ABOVE: 
Mrs. Maunu joins her son in the 
line- up during parents' night. 


















